Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  

re: Asylum seeker hotels
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please can you provide a list of all safeguarding incidents in hotels for asylum seekers within your locality from April 1st 2020 to date? These services are commissioned by the Home Office but safeguarding incidents are made known to the local authority.

Please provide a breakdown of the incidents by:
a) type of incident (e.g. sexual assault on a child, suicide of asylum seeker)

Answer:

Alleged attempted sexual assault.
b) the gender of the victim/ person affected

Male

c) the month and year

November 2022

d) the outcome (i.e. s47 investigation or any criminal investigation known to the local authority)

No information provided to progress.  This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act, the information requested is not held by the Council.

e) the name of the provider where known

SERCO
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
